Minutes of the Board of 

Zoning Appeals Meeting 

Wednesday, August 13, 2014 at 5:03 p.m.
Proceedings of the Village of Spring Green Board of Zoning Appeals Meeting on Wednesday, August 13, 2014 at 5:03 p.m., Village Office, 154 N. Lexington St. Spring Green, WI. 

1.
Call to order and attendance.  Shultz called the meeting to order at 5:03 p.m. Members present were Leslie Shultz, Julie Kardatzke, Michael Mertens, Doug Feiner, and Bob Churchill. Others present were Wendy Crary, Peg Sprecher, and Ed Lilla. Jerry Sprecher arrived at 5:07 p.m.
2.
Approve Agenda.  Motion by Churchill, second by Kardatzke to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 

3.
Motion by Feiner, second by Mertens to approve the minutes from the June 11, 2014, Spring Green Board of Zoning Appeals Hearing and Meeting. Motion carried. 
4.
Discussion and possible action on the consideration of a request by Gerald & Margaret Sprecher for a variance for building height and setback requirements for a Farm building on parcel #032-0940, S12676 CTH G, Spring Green, WI.
Lilla explained that the Sprechers came to the Village and Township to carve off a portion of an existing parcel for the farm house to be sold as a residential parcel. Both groups were satisfied with the proposed CSM and rezoning. During discussions regarding the CSM it was understood that a portion of the farm building would need to be removed because it would be crossing the property line once the CSM was approved creating two parcels from one. Lilla said, “Fred Iausly and I misunderstood the Sprechers intent, we thought the other half of the building was being removed and left with the newly created residential parcel”. Mertens inquired about zoning ordinance clarification and questioned the need for a variance on the height of the farm building. Lilla reviewed the zoning ordinance in regards to height and agreed that a variance for height is not necessary. Mertens asked, “How much of the building in remaining?” Jerry Sprecher replied, “Approximately 25 to 30 feet, there are three bays about 10 feet roughly for each”. Lilla informed the Board of Zoning Appeals members that the Plan Commission supports the variance request. Mertens stated, “I spoke with the Township and they are in favor of allowing this”. Mertens asked, “Does the new west wall have any openings?” J. Sprecher responded, “No, it’s a solid wall”. Mertens inquired if it would be reasonable to add a condition that the building comes down if development of the property occurs. The Sprechers agreed it would be reasonable. Motion by Mertens, second by Feiner to grant a variance to Section 3.08 of the zoning ordinance reducing the sideyard setbacks from 50 feet to 20 feet with the condition that if development occurs within 100 feet of the building, the farm building must be removed. All conditions stated under Section 9.07 of the Zoning Ordinance have been met, Exceptional Circumstances, Preservation of Property Rights and Absence of Detriment; approval of this variance to allow a detached garage in the front yard does not set the precedence for future applicants requesting front yard placement of accessory structures. Motion carried. 
5.
General Public Comment.  There was no general public comment at this time. 
6.
Adjournment.  Motion by Feiner, second by Churchill to adjourn the meeting at 5:24 p.m.  Motion carried.  
